Minutes of the Finance Committee

September 11, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Girard, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh.

Mary Krapf (BOH) was present for part of the meeting.

Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. Before starting on the evening's business, Mr.Meunier asked members to bow their heads in solemn remembrance of the victims of the September 11, 2001 terrorist attacks.

Approval of Minutes


The minutes of the June 16, 2006 FinCom meeting were ready and available for members to read over. Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr.Rice seconded.These minutes were unanimously approved.


Minutes of the August 21, 2006 meeting had been e-mailed to members and had already been read over by them. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the 8/21/06 minutes as written, and Ms.Walsh seconded. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Reserve Fund Transfer Request


Request #07-01 was from Acting Police Chief William George for $8,288.00 to pay for police overtime wages. He wanted this sum of money to be transferred to the Police Wage line, which currently had $233,279.57 in it. 


There were two letters explaining why the overtime was unexpected. One was addressed to Linda Sanders and dated 9/11/06, and another was brought in by Ms.Walsh, dated 9/3/06. The two letters seemed to provide conflicting reasons, and members were unsure if the request was due to overtime needed to do firearm licensing, evidence transport, and court overtime or if the overtime was due to field training needs and injuries to officers. It was also unclear why the Chief was asking for the money when he still had over $230,000 left in his police wage line. 

  
Because of the many questions that were raised and the concern that approving this request would use up 1/3 of the Reserve Fund so early in the year, it was decided to hold off a vote on this request until FinCom's next meeting on September 25th. Mr.Meunier would see if either Linda Sanders or the Chief could be present to explain the reasons for this Reserve Fund transfer.

Grade Scale Update


Ms.Walsh, Ms.Krapf, and Mr.Woolacott have been gathering wage data from several towns. Ms.Walsh is hopeful that it will be on a spreadsheet for viewing at the next FinCom meeting.


In related news, Mr.Girard had an Annual report from the Town of Brookline, New Hampshire, for the year 2005. He had brought it in to compare the costs of their Highway Department to the costs of Ashby's Highway Department, figuring that Brookline is about the same size as Ashby. Brookline runs their department in a different fashion than Ashby, so the information might be useful in future planning.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox were the following items, which are now on file:

· An invitation to the Association of Town Finance Committee' 2006 Annual Meeting on Saturday, October 28, 2006 from 9:00 a.m.-3:15 p.m. Mr.Meunier must submit a registration form to attend the meeting by 10/20/06.

· Notice of NMRSD School Committee meeting on September 11, 2006

· NMRSD Expenditure Report as of 8/31/06

· September, 2006 edition of The Beacon
· Town of Ashby Expense Report as of 9/04/06

The next scheduled meeting for the Finance Committee will be on Monday,     September 25, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. in the Lyman Building.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

